
If the next feed is not due within 
the next 30 minutes, disconnect 
the used giving set and adaptor 
from the empty bottle and 
connect it to a new clean bottle 
before storing the empty reusable 
bottle, adaptor and giving set in 
the fridge.

HOW TO USE THE UNIVERSAL ADAPTOR FOR 24 HOURS 
WHEN USED WITH STERIFEED REUSABLE BOTTLES

Wash hands thoroughly, mix or decant feed as usual, then connect the Flocare 
Infinity giving set and universal adaptor to the Sterifeed bottle.
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If the next feed is not due within 
the next 30 minutes, disconnect 
the used giving set and adaptor 
from the empty bottle and 
connect it to a new clean bottle 
before storing the empty reusable 
bottle, adaptor and giving set in 
the fridge.
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Rinse and wash your used bottle 
as soon as possible.
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When it’s time for your next 
feed, remove the reusable bottle, 
adaptor and giving set from the 
fridge and decant/mix the new 
feed as usual. Now connect the 
adaptor and giving set you used 
previously. You can also use a new 
giving set if you have one available.
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The empty clean reusable bottle 
and attached giving set should 
be stored in the fridge in between 
each use.

Make sure you discard the adaptor 
and giving set after 24 hours.

Wash and sterilise your reusable 
bottles as instructed by your 
managing healthcare professional. 
The reusable bottles should be 
used for up to 30 times and 
please remember to recycle these 
when reaching this point.
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Every time you connect and 
disconnect, make sure to replace 
or remove the small cap and keep 
it safe.
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HOW TO USE THE UNIVERSAL ADAPTOR FOR 24 HOURS 
WHEN USED WITH ANY OTHER FEED CONTAINER

Examples of these are, but not exclusive to:

Note: Not all 125ml and 200ml bottles 
are compatible with the adaptor.

Wash hands thoroughly, mix or 
decant feed as usual, then connect 
the Flocare Infinity giving set 
and universal adaptor to your 
prescribed feed or water as usual.
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The prepared feed bottle (with 
or without feed remaining) and 
attached adaptor and giving set 
can remain in the frame or stand 
in between use.

In between each feed, replace the 
cap on the end of the giving set 
to protect it from getting dirty. You 
can replace your giving set with a 
new one if you have one available.

3

4

Make sure you discard the adaptor 
and giving set after 24 hours.
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Remember to recycle where 
possible.
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This information is intended for patients, and carers, who have been 
prescribed a tube feed by a healthcare professional.
All products shown are Foods for Special Medical Purposes for the dietary 
management of disease related malnutrition and must be used under 
medical supervision.

Nutricia Limited
Newmarket Avenue, White Horse Business Park, Trowbridge, Wiltshire BA14 0XQ

If you would like more 
information, or have any 
questions, please contact the 
Patient and Carer Helpline on 
03457 623653.


